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September is here and with spring, comes warmer days and gardens full of pop and colour. Sep-
tember is also the month for footy finals … so good luck to all teams involved. 
 
Stansbury Progress Association – Annual Electors Meeting – Outcome. 
Thank you to all the members of the community who attended the Progress Association’s Annual 
Electors Meeting, which was held on Monday, 5 August 2024 in the Institute Supper Room.   
This year, there were six nominees for the four vacant two-year positions available on the commit-
tee. A ballot was held at the meeting to allow eligible attendees to vote for their preferred candi-
dates to fill the vacant positions.  We welcome Georgie Rankine and Jason Aldenhoven as new 
members to the committee.  Beth Faulkner and Sue Oldfield are returning members. 
 
Immediately following the Annual Electors Meeting, a short gathering of the new Committee was 
held to elect a Chairperson and Vice Chairperson, with Andrew Pisani and Julie Harris elected to 
these positions respectively.  Congratulations.  At this meeting, Ted Buttfield’s mid term resigna-
tion was tendered and accepted.  In accordance with the Constitution, this resignation left a casual 
vacancy on the Executive Committee.  After subsequent discussion amongst the Executive Com-
mittee, Kevin Forrest was offered the casual vacancy which he accepted.  This term extends to the 
next Annual Electors Meeting.  Thank you to everyone for committing your time to the Stansbury 
Progress Association. 
 
Retiring Members - Thank you. 
Ted Buttfield and Graham Klose, both long serving members of the Stansbury Progress Associa-
tion (17 years each) have decided it is time to step down from the Committee. 
The Stansbury Progress Association wishes to acknowledge and thank them for their considerable 
contribution to our community over the years. Their knowledge and expertise have been invalua-
ble.  We are pleased that they will continue to help at the Stansbury Seaside Markets and in their 
roles for the Tidy Towns Group and we wish them well in their “retirement”. 
 
IGA Donation- Thank you. 
The Tidy Towns Group was surprised and grateful to Ron and Peta and the team at Stansbury 
IGA for their kind donation to the Group this month.  This donation will help support the ongoing 
work of the Group, which meets each Tuesday to help keep the town looking great. We love to 
welcome new members, so if you’re interested in joining, please contact Diana on 8852 4577 or 
email tourism@stansburysa.com.au 
 
Bottles and Cans Distribution. 
This year’s bottles and cans money, collected from the caravan parks and cages from July 2023 to 
June 2024, has now been distributed. 
Each participating Community or Sporting Group received $1015 each.  What a fantastic effort 
from all involved.  The collection roster for 2024-2025 has been distributed to the various groups, 
but if you’d like a copy, please call into the Visitor’s Centre – 9.30am to 4.00pm weekdays. 

 
Continued over page…..... 



Yorke Peninsula Strategic Management Plan Review – Community Feedback. 
The Yorke Peninsula Council has recently commenced a review of their 2021-2025 Strategic 
Management Plan.  This Plan is now nearing the end of its timeframe and it is important that it 
is reviewed and updated to reflect the expectations of the community, and provide guidance for 
growth and prosperity. 
The Council has engaged Town Planning consultancy Holmes Dyer to undertake the review 
and prepare an updated Strategic Plan. 
As part of this process, a survey is available to the residents and landowners, business people, 
students, visitors, etc of the Yorke Peninsula Council district to have their voice heard. 
This survey is available online – the link is on the Yorke Peninsula Council’s website – or you 
can pick up a hard copy, plus a Fact Sheet from the Stansbury Visitor Centre – 9.30am to 
4.00pm Monday to Friday.  You can also return your survey to the Centre for future collection 
by Council. 
 
Stansbury Seaside Markets – Opening Market – 5 October 2024. 
Our first Stansbury Seaside Market for the season is just over a month away - 5 October 2024 
(Saturday of the Long Weekend) from 9am to 1pm.  The market season opener is always a 
fantastic morning, with new stallholders and our old favourites returning for another season in 
Stansbury.  Make sure you put this date into your diaries.  
 
Volunteers Needed –  
Market road block set up – Stansbury Seaside Markets – 2024-2025.   
As our Seaside markets are commencing on 5 October, we are again calling for interested 
members of the community to assist our current volunteers in the set up and early afternoon 
dismantling of road closures on market days.  Training will be provided – it’s not a huge time 
commitment or a difficult job, and you would not be called on for every market – but we do 
need some extra hands to help in the upcoming season.  The markets rely on volunteers for 
this role, and we would love to welcome you to our volunteer team. 
If you would be interested in finding out more, please contact Diana at the Stansbury Visitor 
Centre by emailing tourism@stansbury.com.au or calling 8852 4577. 
 
A reminder of the upcoming market dates: 

16 November – 9am to 1pm. 
New Year’s Eve – 9am to 2pm.  Fireworks 9.30pm. 
25 January – 9am to 1pm. 
  8 March – 9am to 1pm. 
19 April – 9am to 1pm. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:   
• Weekends at the Visitor Centre,  
• Access Advisory Committee representative and  
• Town Rose Garden maintenance volunteer. 

 
Volunteers are required for the Visitor Centre on weekends during the summer period. 
Volunteers man the Centre on Saturday and Sunday from the first weekend in October through 
to the last weekend in April each season.  Hours are 9.30am to 12.30pm.  Volunteers can 
choose whether they’d prefer a Saturday or Sunday and are normally only called upon once a 
month.  This is a great way to get to meet people and be part of the community, and an  
important way to contribute to the success of our tourist season.  We’d love to hear from you – 
so please email information@stansburysa.com.au if you are willing to give it a go and we’ll be 
in touch, and we’ll also provide you with some quick on-site training and support. 
Stansbury Town Rose Garden Maintenance.  We are calling for a volunteer to assist the Ti-
dy Towns ladies with the ongoing maintenance of the town rose garden.   
If you are interested, please contact the Visitor Centre on 8852 4577  
or email tourism@stansburysa.com.au 
Access Advisory Committee Representative from Stansbury is required to attend a  
quarterly meeting with other community representatives.  This group is organised by the Coun-
cil and allows the town representatives to advise the Council of any disability access concerns 
they have in their respective communities.   
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Stansbury 5 Year Plan – Community Suggestions Wanted! 
Stansbury Progress Association is about to embark on the development of the next 5-year 
plan for Stansbury and, as part of this process, the committee is seeking community sugges-
tions for improvements and additions to the town.  The attached letter explains this in further 
detail and provides you with an opportunity to submit your ideas.  Please make sure you 
have your say and complete your ideas and submit them in person to the Visitor Centre, or 
email (tourism@stansburysa.com.au) or post (PO Box 13, Stansbury 5582).  Deadline for 
submissions is COB Friday 20 September 2024. The letter is also available in hard copy 
from the Post Office and the Visitors Centre 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
August 2024 
Dear Stansbury Community Member 
Re: Stansbury’s five-year plan 2024-2029 
 
Stanbury Progress Association is about to embark on the development of the next five-year 
plan. This will include a focus on enhancing our town and improving the quality of life for all 
residents.  
 
We believe that the best way to shape the future of Stansbury is by listening to the voices of 
our community. We are therefore kindly seeking your suggestions and ideas for improve-
ments and additions you would like to see in our town.  
 
Please provide the three most important ideas that you would like Progress to consider as 
part of this process in the table below.  Ideas could centre around infrastructure, community 
services, recreational facilities, an environmental focus, new events or any other aspect of 
our town that you feel passionate about.  
 
Forms can be returned to us via: 

Drop in the suggestions box located at the Visitor Information Centre 
Return via email: tourism@stansburysa.com.au 
Or post to PO Box 13, Stansbury SA 5582 
 

Closing date for submissions is COB Friday 20
th
 September 2024. 

 
Thank you for your time and contribution to this important project. We look forward to  
building a bright future for our town.  
 
Warm regards 
Stansbury Progress Association Inc. 
 

 

  
Idea 1 

  
  
  
  

  
Idea 2 

  
  
  
  

  
Idea 3 
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Contributions can be sent to the following, by the 25th of the month. 
Please send copies to both Chris and Progress 
 

stansburyscribble@gmail.com 
progress@stansburysa.com 

 

RECYCLING 
 
To help keep our town beautiful and reduce waste the following recycling facilities 
are available:  Nespresso pods: Used Nespresso pods only can be dropped off 
at the Visitor Centre into the box located by the front door.  

 
Paper/Cardboard: There is a large white plastic cube in the yard at the Visitor Centre 
(entrance off Towler Street). Dry, flat packed newspapers, magazines (both secured with 
string) and cardboard can be placed in this cube.  If the cube is full, please leave the paper 
bundles under the veranda.   
No hypodermic needles please. 
 
Bottles and cans: Bottles and cans can be placed into the collection cages located around 
the town, or the blue and yellow bins in the caravan parks. Proceeds are distributed to the 
various local community groups and sporting clubs who participate in their collection.  
Alternately Stansbury Recycling has a bottle and can depot for all your refundable items 
and glass bottles.  
 
 Printer cartridges: These can be deposited into the Planet Ark box located near the front 
door of the Visitor Centre.  

Yellow Bin 
As a reminder of what to put in the yellow kerb side recycling bin, we 
now have large fridge magnets from Green Industries.  
Pick up your free magnet from the Visitor Centre weekdays 9.30am- 
4pm.  
 
Blister Packs 
Empty blister packs can be dropped off at the Visitor Centre in our des-
ignated box. Blister packs only, no plastic bags or cardboard. 

STANSBURY SENIOR CITIZENS NEWS  
 
The following activities are available at our clubrooms at the Stansbury Sports & Community 
Club at the Stansbury Oval.  
 
  8 Ball (for men and women) Monday 1pm - 4 pm  
       Table Tennis    Tuesday 9:30am -11:30 am 
  Cards      Wednesday  1pm - 4pm  
  Seniors Exercise   Wednesday 1:30pm – 2:30pm  
        (In Uniting Church Hall) 
  Line Dancing    Thursday 10am - 12 noon 
  Cards     Friday 1pm – 4pm  
 
All the above activities are only $2.00,  but you must be a financial member to attend. 
Membership fees of $10.00 per annum are now due for the 2024-2025 financial year. 
 



WHAT’S  ON  IN THE NEXT  MONTH 
Further information in Articles in Scribble 

 

SEPTEMBER  
          1st   11:00 am  Golf Club Fun Day 

       2nd  10:45 am   Chi Kung (Qi Gong)  (every Monday) 
        3rd 10:00 am  Ladies Golf (every Tuesday) 
         4th   9:30 am      Community Craft and Friendship (1st & 3rd Wed.) 
       4th   1:30 pm    Seniors exercise classes (every Wednesday) 
       5th 12:00 pm  12 hole Social Golf and Happy Hour to follow 
       9th   2:00 pm  Institute Hall Management Committee AGM 
     12th   1:30 pm  RSL Sub branch meeting (2nd Thursday)   
      17th 10:30 am  In-betweens/ Tai Chi Visit to Minlaton  
     17th    7:30 pm  Lions meeting in Institute Supper Room 
     20th   9:00 am  Museum AGM 
     20th   5:30 pm  Footy Tipping wind up 

  
OCTOBER 

       5th   9:00 am  First Seaside Market  
       5th   2:00 pm  Stansbury’s Sounds by the Sea    
                      

Please check Senior Citizens’ activities with Cynthia 0494 117 046  
 

** Read articles for more information** 

IMPORTANT NOTE 
There are currently 8 defibrillators situated around Stansbury. 

     Locations  
• Foreshore Caravan Park - outside wall of the office to the left 

 of the door. 
• Oyster Point Drive Caravan Park - outside of the small red 

 brick building adjacent to the entrance of the park. 
• Stansbury Visitor Centre  - in porch outside the entrance  
• Stansbury Pharmacy- outside on the eastern wall. 
• Stansbury Bowling Club - club house wall facing the greens. 
• Stansbury Golf Club - front veranda of the club rooms. 
• Stansbury Oval Clubroom - in the alcove of the main  entrance 

 to the clubrooms. 
• Stansbury Museum - in porch by the front door 

 
 

Please return the AED to the same location it was taken from  and  
immediately notify the relevant organisation. 

 

IN-BETWEENS/TAI CHI GROUP 
 

The next group outing will be held on Tuesday 17th September. 
A guided tour and history of the Minlaton Showground Pavilion  at 10:30 am 

This will be followed by a demonstration  
by the Blacksmiths and Lost Skills group at 11:00 am 

 
Car pool at Stansbury Institute 10:00 am. 

Lunch will be at Ye Olde Café at 12:30 pm  
 

For catering purposes please contact Yvonne Slater  0476 348 408  
before 11th September  



                           
SALTER QUALITY KITCHENS 

Specialising in: 
       

Modern kitchens 
Wardrobes 
Vanities 
Storage units  
Solid timber work  i.e. Bars 

 

Phone Nathan: 0427405023 for a free quote 

45kg bottles only 

Paid Advertisements 



Our 2024 AGM and volunteer luncheon will be on October 14
th

. 11.30am  
at the Hotel Dalrymple. 

 
If unsure of anything contact     -    Client Service Officer Margaret Farrow Ph 0427 524 200      
                                                          - or Volunteer Coordinator Janet Jolly Ph 0408 903 812 

MEALS ON WHEELS ROSTER SEPTEMBER 
  
As our client numbers have decreased, multiple deliveries during the same month should not 
be necessary.  Please swap with someone if you are unable to do your allocated day.   
Contact me if necessary.   Thanks Janet 
 
Always check for updated 2024 advice on the notice board at the info centre. 
 

SEPTEMBER 

CHI KUNG (QI GONG) 
 
Chi Kung is a gentle form of energy practice. It is a beautiful flowing combination of move-
ments and breathing techniques that stimulate energy flow and help promote your natural 
resiliency to stress and illness. 
 
Chi Kung is held in the Institute supper room, entry via the side nearest the Post Office 
Monday mornings, except public holidays.  Registration at 10.45am and gentle Qigong 
exercises commence at 11am. All welcome, wear loose, comfy clothes.  
Cost is $3.00. 
 
Please note that we are not a professional organization, rather a “Young at Heart” group 
encouraging others to participate in gentle exercise. 
 
EVERYONE WELCOME 

For further information contact Carrol Roberts 0409 094 009 

Mon 2 Kathy Watkins & Jenny Klose 16 Grant & Janet Jolly 30 Janet & Margaret Jolly 

Tues 3 Kathy & Reg Ricketts 17 Grant & Janet Jolly  

Wed 4 Kathy & Reg Ricketts 18 Sue-ellen Bowey & Trish Cranwell  

Thurs 5 Kathy & Reg Ricketts 19 Margaret & Tony Jolly  

Fri 6 Marg Johnson & Jan Thompson 20 Margaret & Tony Jolly  

     

Mon 9 Don & Beth Faulkner 23 Ian & Leanne Baillie  

Tues 10 Grant & Janet Jolly 24 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne  

Wed 11 Clint Roberts & John Davis 25 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne  

Thurs 12 Alison & Ted Buttfield 26 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne  

Fri 13 Alison & Ted Buttfield 27 Sue & Rob Natt  

     

STANSBURY INSTITUTE HALL MANAGEMENT SUB COMMITTEE 
 

Please note that our AGM  will be held  at 2 pm 
  Monday 9

th
 September  in the Stansbury Institute Supper Room 



 
 

 

 

 

STANSBURY UNITING CHURCH 

WORSHIP TIMES  
SEPTEMBER 

 

  1st    Pastor Brenton HC    11:00am 
   8th   Pastor Andrew   10:00am 
 15th   Community Church   10:30am 
  School Chaplaincy service 
 22nd   Join Warooka     11:00am 
 29th    Claudia Agnew   11:00am 

 
All we own is really on loan- from God 

 

Contact no   0439 180 442 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

ST. AUGUSTINES ANGLICAN CHURCH 
   WORSHIP TIMES  

SEPTEMBER 

    
   1st      To be advised 
 15th       Community Church 10:30am 

  School Chaplaincy service 
   
“Moses spent forty years thinking he was 

somebody; forty years learning he was no-
body; and forty years discovering what 

God can do with a nobody.”  
Dwight L. Moody 

 
Contact - Robert Cook 0409 696 787  

STANSBURY COMMUNITY CHURCH   
A member of the Baptist Churches of South Australia and Northern Territory 

We meet every Sunday from 10 a.m. for a 10:30 service. Join with us as we fellowship, 
worship and Sunday School. We would love to meet you. 

 

SEPTEMBER 
  1     Matthew Schulz 
  8     Peter Agnew 
15     Andrew Smith—School Chaplaincy service 
       Combined church service with Anglican and Uniting  
22     Peter Agnew 
29     Iain McQueen 

 

"Let all bitterness, wrath, anger, clamour, and evil speaking be put away from  
with all malice."  Ephes 4:31 

We can't afford the excess baggage of bitterness.  
 
Peter Agnew 0409 090 764 

COMMUNITY CRAFT AND FRIENDSHIP 
      Lynne Anderson  

 
We’d like to introduce you to Angel Mae Siarez, a cute little poppet, living in rural Philippines, 
sponsored by our craft group for the last 5 years.  She’s 8 yrs old now, and lives with her  
father, mother and sister. 
 
She relies on our group of ‘Aunties’ to raise funds for her education, medical needs, food and 
clothing. We held a little trading table last month and raised $131 +  to help our annual effort.  
We sponsor Angel through Compassion.  Each child is assured of love, care and an introduction 
to Jesus Christ.  Awesome!  
 
We meet again for craft and friendship on Wednesday Sept 4th and 18th, and you would be 
welcome to join us.   
 

Community Church doors open 9.30am - 11.30am,  
every 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month. 



STANSBURY MUSEUM     
Rowena Smith  

The Annual General Meeting of the Stansbury Museum will be held 9am September 20
th

  
at the Museum.  All welcome 

 

Two very unassuming but fascinating folders sit on one of the old school desks in the History Room 
at the Stansbury Museum. One is “School Diaries 1940 -42” and the other is “1940 -1942 Excerpts 
from the Pioneer”. The Pioneer was the local area paper which was published in Yorketown from 
1898 until 1954. 
It is interesting to read these snippets and glimpses of life in Stansbury during early WW2.  You 
glean an insight into how our small South Australian rural community was affected.   
The children wrote in beautiful copper plate hand writing. They mention so many aspects of daily 
life in Stansbury at the time. One major topic was the current films being shown by Benbow’s Pic-
tures at the Institute for example, “Gunga Din”, “Pygmalion”, “Donald Duck and Pluto” and 
“Goodbye Mr Chips”. Several circuses also came to town in 1940 and 1941 including Bullen Bros 
Circus and Goldwyns Circus. On May 23

rd
 1940 one of the children wrote “Sole Bros Circus visited 

the town and provided a 1
st
 class show which was greatly enjoyed by a large audience”. 

 

Another topic was the weather and its effect on crops – they detailed the amount of rain, lack of rain 
and tanks becoming dry, fog, strong north winds and cold damp winds retarding harvesting. They 
listed the types of fish being caught and even that “a seal was an unusual visitor to the point”. One 
of them recorded “ketches at the jetty loading local grain”.  
 

A huge variety of social events were mentioned that included “lantern slides showed at the Method-
ist Church in aid of Home Missions”, sporting events (basketball and football), the Flower show, the 
Strawberry Fete and Dance, Empire Day, Arbor Day, fancy dress events, dances, 21

st
 birthdays, a 

euchre tournament, a radio evening, a garden party and the Yorketown brass band playing on the 
foreshore. 
 

Both the children and the journalists of the Pioneer mentioned aspects of the war and how it affect-
ed the community. They detailed locals going overseas with the AIF (Australian Imperial Force) and 
farewells that were held for these soldiers. They also noted that “owing to war conditions and the 
likelihood of petrol rationing the football season in 1940 was curtailed”. 
 

In 31
st
 of May 1940, a “mobile recruiting van equipped with loud speakers toured the town and dis-

trict seeking enlistments to the AIF”. By mid 1941 the RAAF recruiting unit also visited the district to 
enlist men for the air force and a local committee was set up to deal with local volunteers. Later that 
year, the first soldier from  Stansbury had paid the ultimate sacrifice and this was poignantly report-
ed. By December 1941 many of the younger men in the district had been called up for duty in the 
militia in case of an attack being made on Australia by Japan. Later this was extended to married 
men between 35 and 45.  
 

At home in Stansbury wartime restrictions came in. Brown out, light restrictions which meant there 
were no street lights, only the jetty light remained on and by March the following year no electric 
power was allowed during the day to help conserve crude oil stocks and night-time light restrictions 
increased with 2 wardens patrolling the town to detect any breach of the blackout regulations.   
Shops had to close at 6pm and ration books were distributed at the Institute in June 1942.There 
were state wide petrol restrictions so there were few holiday visitors over Christmas and New Year. 
 

The diaries mentioned important war time efforts including the “Busy Bee” to dig a 150 foot (46 me-
tre) slit trench for the children opposite the school, the burning of the partially demolished old jetty 
practising the “scorched earth policy” in case of Japanese invasion and plane spotting for aircraft 
from a specially erected platform on the Institute roof.   
 

Community fund raising was a huge local focus to support the war effort. There was the “Popular 
Man contest, a Baby competition, a Trading Table, the Prisoner of War Appeal, the Patriotic Fund, 
Fancy Dress Ball and a Concert Party was held to aid Limbless Soldiers. The Stansbury Cheerio 
Club and the Stansbury Red Cross Circle aided by local school children collected and distributed 
donations of goods and money to those serving their country.  
 

Both the school children’s diaries and the newspaper paint a powerful picture of a proud patriotic 
community! 





STANSBURY CFS – NEEDS YOUR HELP!! 
 
Stansbury CFS has been active in the Stansbury community for more 
than 70 years (1952), but we desperately need new members. I’m 
scared that if numbers continue to fall and we are unable to respond – 
the Government might close the brigade.  

 
This is your service, it is people in our community – serving our community, if you don’t do 
it, there is no one else. For example – there is one paid paramedic on the YP  
  
If there is chance that you, your family members, or significant others in your life, 
may need emergency services in the future and you don’t want them suffering  
unnecessarily, please consider joining the CFS.  
  
In keeping with the rhythms of life - we have had a few resignations (health related and 
moving away from the area) and along with new ways of working – several of our members 
are now away from Stansbury for extended periods with work contracts. This means that 
Stansbury CFS is critically low on Members (particularly drivers – HR). We are at real risk 
of not being able to respond to emergencies and if this happens too many times – we risk 
losing our brigade.  
 
Being regional and remote – the CFS is often the first responder to any number of emer-
gency incidents in our region. Along with our traditional role in wildfires, CFS also is respon-
sible for structure fires (house and industrial fires – e.g. Klein Point Quarry and Silos at Port 
Giles) and is often the first arriving service at Road Crash Incidents – (assist SAPOL).  
Other emergency incidents (such as Hazardous material, chemical spills, floods, trees 
down, powerlines down), and increasingly we aid the South Australian Ambulance Service 
(SAAS), both for patient lifts, drive ambulance and now medical incidents as traditional 
agencies are stretched further and further.  
 
We need between 20 and 25 active members, to spread the load and to ensure that we can 
get a crew to any call out.   
 
The commitment of time is not onerous. No one expects you to put your life on hold, if you 
have had a few drinks, or are throwing a surprise party for someone, or are at work and 
cannot reasonably get away, don’t turn up to a call out – we understand.  
 
You don’t have to show up to every training session (it’s nice if you do). To remain active, 
you must attend and complete an annual “Skills Maintenance Drill” (demonstrate your  
physical ability to get in and out of the truck - and awareness of your own safety) and turn 
up to training (which is often just a catch up and a drink) say 4 times per year.   
 
Age or Gender should not deter you from making a contribution. Our current membership 
includes 2 females.  Our oldest active member is around 75 and our youngest is 30.  
 
If you are interested and want to dip your toe in the water… we meet on a Tuesday 
night at 7:30 at the Fire Station in Towler Street or you can give me a call direct on 
0403 572 750 for more information. 
  
Steve Bowley  
Captain - STANSBURY CFS  



 
LIONS CLUB OF STANSBURY DALRYMPLE 

 
 

   Stansbury Seaside Market Season is not far away.  Once again our distinctive 
   van will be there selling our delicious donuts and hot dogs.  
Come along and support the club as we work towards supporting our local community.   
 
All funds raised by our club go to Lions local community projects and the club contributes to 
other district, national and international Lions projects. 
 
If you are interested in knowing more about our club, its ideals and just how it is working for 
our local and wider community, contact Peter Gates at Dalrymple Motors and have a chat. 

STANSBURY SPORTS AND COMMUNITY CLUB (SSCC) UPDATE 
 
Stanbury's Sounds By The Sea - Saturday 5th October 
A free community event at the Stansbury Oval for all to enjoy. Live music, kids activities, food and 
beverages. What a great way to spend your long weekend listening to some 'sounds by the sea'!  

Live music by: 
Virjilla Joyce 
Karina Voigt 
DJ Leon 
Elvis Singer - Rock n Roll 
Kopy Katz 

Jumping castle/obstacle course,  Face painting,  Bar / Food Vans - NO BYO ALCOHOL 
 
To book your ticket visit https://www.trybooking.com/CTNLH  
 
Grazing Boxes and Oysters available from 2pm. 
Visit https://www.trybooking.com/CTPNJ to pre-order your grazing box. 
 
A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL OUR SPONSORS/DONATIONS SO FAR.  
Our facebook page will be continually updated with those that have given to this event. 
 

We are also seeking volunteers to assist with the day. Every little bit counts.  
If you would like to sponsor, donate or volunteer for the event, please get in contact with 

Renee Fitzgerald on 0412160933. 
 
Ladies Day - Long Lunch - Save the Date - Sunday 24 November.  
This event will be held on the Stansbury Oval and will be a fundraiser towards Cancer Research. 
Further details to come very soon. 
 
Footy Tipping Wind-up – Thank you to all that have participated in the SSCC Footy Tipping 
Competition for 2024. The Footy Tipping Wind-up will be held on Friday 20 September 2024 at the 
Stansbury Clubrooms. Time to be confirmed once announced by the AFL.  
Tipping winners will be announced, bar facilities will be open and burgers will be available for pur-
chase. A great night, not to be missed.  
ALL WELCOME – YOU DON’T HAVE TO BE A TIPPER TO ATTEND.  
Please continue to check our FaceBook page for updates. 
 
Projects 
Our next major project will focus on refurbishing the internal of the clubrooms with new flooring, 
painting and a new kitchen. We will continue to apply for grants and continue fundraising, but if 
you would like to donate towards this project it would be greatly appreciated. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FCTNLH&data=05%7C02%7Crenee.fitzgerald%40yorke.sa.gov.au%7C76978c77dc294d625b5408dca15aca18%7C11a69cff9e4245e3bb726a0dfaa0c790%7C0%7C0%7C638562658516750726%7CUnknown%7CTWFpb
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SEPTEMBER 2024 SPECIALS 
 (1/09/2024-30/09/2024 or while stocks last) 

 
 

STANSBURY PHARMACY 

“Quality Advice with Traditional Service” 

1 ST VINCENT STREET 
STANSBURY SA 5582 
Phone: 8852 4400  
Email: stansbury.pharmacy@gmail.com 

  

 
Trading Hours: 

 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 9.00 am – 5.00pm 
Thursday:     9.00 am – 2.00 pm 
Saturday :    CLOSED 
Sunday:     CLOSED 

 

 

 
 

APH Cystitis Relief 4g 
28 Sachets 

Was $11.95 Now $5.99 
 

 
 

Prunelax  
Ex Strength Tab 120 

 

Was $18.95 Now $14.50 
 

BOSISTOS 
Eucalyptus Spray 200g 

Was $12.50  Now $9.49 

 

Deep Heat 
Original 

Was $10.50  Now $8.50 
 

Colgate Toothbrush 
Zig Zag Adult Soft 

Was $3.95 Now $2.99 
 

 

Deep Heat 
Back Patch 

Was $11.50 Now $8.50 

 

Colgate T/Paste  
Sensitive Whitening 110g 

Was $10.50  Now $6.99 
 

 

Dymadon KID 
2-12yr Strawberry 200ml 

Was $18.95 Now $16.99 

 

Colgate T/Paste  
Total 115g 

Was $5.50  Now $4.50 

 

Hylo Forte 2mg 10ml 

Was $35.95  Now $29.99 
 

 

10% off  selected incontinence products 
 ** See in store for selected products ** 

 

Naphcon-A Eye Drop 15ml 

Was $20.50  Now $10.99 

PAIN AWAY FORTE 
 + Arthritis Cream 

Was $26.95  Now $17.99 

 

Nasonex Allergy  
Metered Spray 140 Dose 

Was $29.95  Now $24.50 

 

PAIN AWAY FORTE 
+ Arthritis Spray 100ml 

Was $28.50  Now $17.99 
 

Robitussin  
Cough & Chest Congestion 200ml 

Was $22.50  Now $12.50 

 

SCHOLL  
Eulactol GOLD Heel Balm 60ml 

Was $15.95  Now $9.50 

  

FATHER’S DAY  
Sunday September 1st 

Gifts & Cards 
Available in store 

  


